2017年度第2回

-次試験 2017.10.8 実施

二次試験 A日程 2017.11.5 実施

B日程 2017.11.12 実施

·次試験・筆記(75分)

pp.100~112

次試験・リスニング(約24分)

pp.113~117 CD赤-1~33

二次試験·面接(約6分)

pp.118~121

※解答一覧は別冊 p.87

※解答と解説は別冊pp.88~114

※別冊の巻末についている解答用マークシートを使いましょう。

● 一次試験 1322 (満点1800/リーディング600, リスニング600, ライティング600)

●二次試験 406 (満点600/スピーキング600)

●一次試験・筆記

1	次の <i>(1)</i> から <i>(20)</i> ま	での()	に入れるのに最も適切なものを 1 ,	2,	3,	4
	の中から一つ選び,	その番号を	解	答用紙の所定欄にマークしなさい。			

(1)	A: Do you have plans for summer vacation, Alicia?								
			to go (). I've			3			
	1 overseas	•	'd like to go to Euro 3 selfishly	-	steadily				
(2)	three days becar	use of her (month. She could r	_		r			
	1 silence	2 volume	3 illness	4	cover				
(3)	words and phr himself and orde	ases so he ce ering food in r		gs like	introducing				
	1 basic	2 expensiv	e 3 thin	4	private				
(4)	A: Graham, plea B: OK, Mom. I'l subject	l hang them in	• • •						
(5)	A: You're () John Why	y are you so nervous	5 ?					
		-	lay the piano in fro		such a large	9			
	audience. 1 trembling	2 floating	3 relaxing	4	adjusting				
(6)			knees and keep his s. She said it wou						
	1 trace	2 bend	3 leap	4	charm				

(7)		Can students Yes, all studenthe front desl	nts l	nave ()					at
	1			inspiration	3	balance	4	access	
(8)	B :	Excuse me. I I'm afraid you for 10 minute expression	i're s, ai	going in the v nd you'll see i	vron t on	g (). your right.	Walk t	he other wa	
(9)	Ве (1	etty wants to s) the nur support	nbei	l more time v r of hours she explain	woı			s planning t offer	o
(10)	tal	ne cows on Mr kes it to a loca complete	l ma	arket and sells	s it tl				e
(11)	B:	Thanks for let No problem a time		. Please mak		urself at ().	neth. home	
(12)		What kind of I like chocola). by chance	te ic	ce cream the l	oest,			rry ice crear on demand	
(13)		ne soccer mate ams agreed to along		the match th) due to the ext weekend out	linstea		.e

(14)	A: Have you seen any of your old friends from high school recently? B: No, Mom, but I () my friend Brenda Clarke last month. She called me to say that she was moving to Florida.								
	1	lived for	-			ran past		heard fro	m
(15)	B:	How often d Well, I proba on average	ably g	o about twi	ce a m	onth (). 4	in contra	ıst
(16)		Oh no, hone should we d	o?						
		the way. put away	ŕ	er house firs make up					
(17)	<i>B</i> :	Brad and So think they'll I've been (wondering sending off	get n about	narried?) that, too.		c they will.	ınd	ars. Do	you
(18)		Jenny, pleas Sorry, Dad. on	e turr 2			to		phone.	
(19)	Ве (1	fore the deb) than t much		inutes at a		told that th			r no
(20)	B :	Hiroshi is su I know. The laughing	stori	es he tells a). laughed	

次の四つの会話文を完成させるために, (21)から(25)に入るものとして最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4の中から一つ選び, その番号を解答用紙の所定欄にマークしなさい。

- (21) A: What time are you going to the airport, dear?
 - B: (21).
 - A: Are you sure you won't be late?
 - B: Well, my flight isn't until 7:30 p.m., so I should be fine.
 - 1 I'm not going on a trip
 - 2 I think I'll leave at three
 - 3 My flight is at four
 - 4 My flight was canceled
- (22) A: Excuse me. Can I order one banana juice, please?
 - **B:** I'm sorry. We don't have any bananas today.
 - A: I see. Then, (22).
 - **B:** OK. That will be \$4.50, ma'am.
 - 1 I want a banana
 - 2 I want two, please
 - 3 I'll try a different store
 - 4 I'll have a pineapple juice
- (23) A: Mom, do you know where my ice skates are?
 - B: Yes, but I think (23) now.
 - A: Oh no. I wanted to go ice-skating today.
 - B: You can use your sister's old ones. They should be your size.
 - 1 they're too small for you
 - 2 they're in the closet
 - 3 you shouldn't go out
 - 4 you shouldn't buy them

- A: Excuse me. I'd like to get this medicine.
- **B**: OK. Have you (24)?
- A: No. This is the first time.
- B: Then let me give you the instructions. First, take it once a day.
- A: All right.
- **B:** Also, please remember that you have to take it (25).
- A: Can't I just take it with water?
- **B:** No. You need to eat something first.
- (24) 1 paid for it yet
 - 2 found what you want
 - 3 used it before
 - 4 gone to the doctor
- (25) 1 after eating
 - 2 with water
 - 3 twice a day
 - 4 for a long time

次の英文[A], [B]を読み,その文意にそって(26)から(30)までの()に入れるのに最も適切なものを1, 2, 3, 4の中から一つ選び,その番号を解答用紙の所定欄にマークしなさい。

[A]

A New Computer

Ken was thinking about buying a new computer for his family. One day, while he was watching TV, he saw a commercial about a sale at a computer store. Many of the computers were really cheap. The next day, he went to the store and (26). He was surprised that some of the computers cost too much, and others were too small. Finally, he found a computer that had a big screen and was cheap, so he decided to buy it.

When he got home, he tried to set up the computer by himself. However, he had a lot of trouble. He asked his wife to (27). She fixed the problem quickly and told him that the computer was ready for him to use. Now, Ken and his family use the computer every day.

- (26) 1 sold his old computer
 - 2 bought a new TV
 - **3** looked at some computers
 - 4 asked for a cheaper TV
- (27) 1 make him some coffee
 - 2 help him with it3 return the computer
 - 4 bring his tools

Lake Eyre

In the desert of central Australia, there is a special lake called Lake Eyre. When large amounts of rain fall in northern Australia, the water flows through the rivers and fills the lake. However, this only happens once every eight years. After the rain stops, the lake gets smaller and smaller. After a while, the lake becomes (28). With no water, all that is left is a huge area of salt.

When there is no water, few people visit, and there are hardly any animals around. However, once the rain falls again, the scenery changes. (*29*) come to the area. For example, fish travel along the rivers and begin to live in the lake. Birds fly from all over Australia to lay their eggs. Scientists found more than 500,000 birds in the area in 1990. In addition, shrimp and insects come to life when the water returns.

However, some people are worried that this special lake may disappear forever. Companies now use water from the rivers around the lake. They use it for farming and other businesses. If they use too much, there may not be any water left to make Lake Eyre. Now, groups are trying to (30). Some environmental groups have bought land near the lake so that other people cannot use the water, and the Australian government has made the lake a national park. Hopefully with these efforts, Lake Eyre will continue to exist for years to come.

- (28) 1 less salty
 - 2 a little crowded
 - 3 bigger again
 - 4 completely dry
- (29) 1 Many different animals
 - 2 Foreign fishermen
 - 3 Some kinds of birds
 - 4 Australian scientists
- (30) 1 clean up the lake
 - 2 find new uses for the water
 - 3 protect the lake
 - **4** get water from the government

4

次の英文[A], [B]の内容に関して, (31)から(37)までの質問に対して最も適切なもの, または文を完成させるのに最も適切なものを1, 2, 3, 4の中から一つ選び, その番号を解答用紙の所定欄にマークしなさい。

[A]

From: Tony Pike <<u>anthony-pike@webmail.com</u>>

To: Connie Pike < constancepike@thismail.com>

Date: October 8 Subject: Recipe

Hi Connie,

How have you been? It was nice to see you last month at Mom's party. The potato salad was delicious! It was great to see all the family together. Aunt Ellen was so funny. Did you hear her story about Uncle John? I can't believe that he used to cause trouble when he was a child. He's always so serious!

By the way, I really enjoyed the cheesecake that you brought with you to Mom's house. Do you use cream cheese to make it? I noticed it had some nuts in it, too. It was so good that I want to make it for my Halloween party this year. Could you send me the recipe when you have time?

About my Halloween party, I am going to have it on Halloween this year. I remember you said that you don't have any plans then, so why don't you come to my party? You can bring your boyfriend. Mom said great things about him on the phone, and I hope I can meet him soon. Anyway, let me know if you can come!

Your brother,

Tony

- (31) Tony says that Aunt Ellen
 - 1 used to cause a lot of trouble.
 - 2 was usually a very serious person.
 - **3** told a funny story about his uncle.
 - 4 made a delicious potato salad.
- (32) What does Tony ask Connie to do?
 - 1 Send a recipe to their mother.
 - 2 Make a special dish for their mother.
 - **3** Buy some cream cheese at the store.
 - 4 Tell him how to make a cheesecake.
- (33) What does Tony hope to do on Halloween?
 - 1 Take a special trip with his family.
 - 2 Go to someone's house for a party.
 - 3 Talk to his mother on the phone.
 - 4 Meet his sister's boyfriend.

A Children's Toy

Many people dream of becoming rich by selling a new product. However, it is often difficult to start and run a new business. Even with good ideas and hard work, many products and businesses fail. One company that failed many times before it became a success was Kutol—the maker of a popular children's toy called Play-Doh.*

It started in 1933, when Kutol began having trouble selling its soap. Cleo McVicker, Kutol's president, needed to find a new way to make money. He heard that the heaters that people used in their homes made their walls dirty. Therefore, many people needed wallpaper cleaner to wipe their walls clean. Cleo's brother, Noah McVicker, found a way to make wallpaper cleaner. The company started selling the wallpaper cleaner to grocery stores. With its new product, Kutol began making money again.

However, in the 1950s, people began using new types of heaters that did not make the walls dirty. As a result, people stopped buying wallpaper cleaner, and Kutol was in trouble again. Luckily, the new president, Joe McVicker, heard that the wallpaper cleaner had a different use. Some teachers used it in their art classes because it was easy and fun for children to play with. Kutol added some colors to its wallpaper cleaner and started to sell it as a children's toy, Play-Doh.

At first, Kutol sold Play-Doh to schools and department stores in the United States. Then, in 1957, a character on a popular children's TV show began to play with Play-Doh. As a result, it became very popular in the United States and Europe. In 1965, Kutol sold Play-Doh to a large American toy company, and today, over 95 million cans of Play-Doh are sold every year. The story of Play-Doh shows that people should not give up when they have a problem. Instead, they must keep trying.

*Play-Doh:子ども用工作粘土の商品名

- (34) The company called Kutol
 - teaches children how to start a successful business by themselves
 - is an example of a company that took a long time to be successful.
 - 3 made toys that were difficult for children to use.
 - failed because it had trouble making a popular product.
- (35) What problem did Kutol have in 1933?
 - It was not selling enough of its product to make money.
 - 2 It could not keep the wallpaper in its offices clean.
 - The heaters at its offices were not working.
 - Its new product was not very popular.
- (36) How did Joe McVicker get the idea for Play-Doh?
 - He wanted to find a way to recycle some old wallpaper.
 - 2 He needed something new to use when teaching art to children.
 - 3 He heard that his company's product was being used in children's art classes.
 - 4 He saw the colorful wallpaper cleaner that was being made by another company.
- (37) How did Play-Doh become popular in the United States and Europe?
 - It was made by a large toy company in the United States. 1
 - It was used on a famous television program for children. 2
 - Children could make many cute characters with it.
 - Children began to see it in the department stores that they visited.

5

- ●あなたは、外国人の知り合いから以下のQUESTIONをされました。
- ●QUESTIONについて、あなたの意見とその理由を2つ英文で書きなさい。
- ●語数の目安は50語~60語です。
- ●解答は、解答用紙のB面にあるライティング解答欄に書きなさい。<u>なお、</u>解答欄の外に書かれたものは採点されません。
- ●解答がQUESTIONに対応していないと判断された場合は、<u>0点と採点され</u> ることがあります。QUESTIONをよく読んでから答えてください。

QUESTION

Do you think it is important for children to play sports?

●一次試験・リスニング

準2級リスニングテストについて

- ●このリスニングテストには、第1部から第3部まであります。
 - ★英文はすべて一度しか読まれません。
 - 第1部……対話を聞き、その最後の文に対する応答として最も適切なものを、放送 される1, 2, 3の中から一つ選びなさい。
 - 第2部……対話を聞き、その質問に対して最も適切なものを1, 2, 3, 4の中から一つ選びなさい。
 - 第3部……英文を聞き、その質問に対して最も適切なものを1, 2, 3, 4の中から一つ選びなさい。
- ❷ No. 30 のあと、10 秒すると試験終了の合図がありますので、筆記用具を置いてください。

第1部

No.1~No.10(選択肢はすべて放送されます。)





第2部







- 1 Wait for David's call.
- 2 Mail a postcard to David.
- 3 Send an e-mail to David.
- 4 Visit David at his new house.



- 1 Her friend saw him and told her.
- 2 Her neighbor helped her find him.
- **3** She called his name over and over.
- 4 She opened a can of cat food.



No. 13



- **1** She does not like dancing.
- 2 She already has other plans.
- **3** She is going with someone else.
- **4** She will be busy with schoolwork.

No. 14



- 1 To complain about his coffee.
- **2** To ask when the shop opens.
- **3** To change his order.
- 4 To correct his address.

No. 15



- 1 He has many friends.
- **2** He is busy this weekend.
- **3** He will change schools.
- 4 He will e-mail the girl tonight.

No. 16



- **1** She is interested in trying surfing.
- 2 She wants to take swimming lessons.
- **3** She has to go back home this afternoon.
- 4 She teaches a surfing class for beginners.



- 1 He met Jenny King yesterday.
- 2 He had to work last weekend.
- 3 He bought a new CD.
- **4** He writes his own songs.

No. 18



- 1 He will be in a movie.
- 2 He met an old friend at the park.
- 3 He found an interesting website.
- 4 He saw a well-known actor.

No. 19



- 1 His class was on the news.
- 2 His soccer team won a tournament.
- 3 He is often on television.
- 4 He wants to be a news reporter.

No. 20



- 1 She is late for the movie.
- 2 She does not have enough money.
 - 3 She bought the wrong ticket.
 - She did not bring her student ID card.

第3部



No. 21



- 1 They used to work for the park.
- 2 They want to clean up the river.
- 3 They would like to make posters.
- 4 They walk near the river every morning.



- 1 When it will be held.
- 2 What will be on the menu.
- 3 Who will work in the kitchen.
- Which teachers they will invite.



No. 23



1

- They went to the same yoga class. 2 They studied at the same university.
- 3 They worked at the same movie theater.
- 4 They stayed at the same hotel in France.

No. 24



- 1 Ride buses for free on the weekend.
- 2 Use one subway line for one week.
- **3** Use all subway lines for 24 hours.
- 4 Get 10 bus tickets for free

No. 25



- 1 Work for a different company.
- 2 Ask for more money at work.
- **3** Go on a long vacation.
- 4 Study in Italy.

No. 26



- 1 It was too small.
- 2 It did not taste good.
- 3 It had too much chocolate.
- It was made using eggs. 4



- 1 It was built for horses to travel on.
- It is stronger than most new bridges. 2
- 3 The river below it is very deep.
- 4 The first American trucks drove on it.



- 1 To ask where the school was.
- 2 To buy some food for dinner.
- **3** To look for his mother.
- To get an umbrella.
- No. 29



- 1 People could not sell their gold.
- 2 People used tools that did not work.
- 3 Shop owners traded food for gold.
- 4 Shop owners usually made lots of money.
- No. 30



- 1 She hurt herself while walking.
- 2 She dropped her camera.
- 3 She fell into a lake.
- She got sick in the mountains.